

Friday 28th April 2023





Dear Parents and Guardians,

We have had lots of fun planting cress seeds this week. We are going to observe the cress as it grows over the coming weeks and once ready, we are going to work together to make egg and cress sandwiches.



We have been developing our hand-eye coordination and fine motor skills through suspended art.



We began a new maths topic this week, centred on building numbers beyond 10. As part of this topic, children are encouraged to identify and build numbers to 20 (and beyond) using a range of resources including 10 frames, Numicon, towers of cubes, rekenreks and bead strings. All of which support children to see that larger numbers are composed of full 10s and part of the next 10. In this way, children recognise that numbers 1-9 repeat after every full 10 i.e., 1 full ten and 1 is 11; 1 full ten and 2 is 12 etc.

We would like to take this opportunity to introduce Miss Wilson, our student teacher from Edge Hill University. We look forward to working with Miss Wilson over the coming term.

Thank you for your continued support.

Mrs Bell and Miss Murphy